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Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
WARWICK DISTRICT VILLAGE HOUSING OPTIONS AND SETTLEMENT BOUNDARIES 
CONSULTATION – JANUARY 2014 
 
We are instructed on behalf of our clients, Taylor Wimpey UK Ltd to submit representations to the 
Warwick District Village Housing Options and Settlement Boundaries Publication consultation.  We 
welcome the opportunity to submit comments on the content of the publication.   
 
The focus of these representations is on the settlement of Barford, and specifically Site 2 – The 
former Sherbourne Nursery site north of Westham Lane which is within the control of Taylor Wimpey 
UK Ltd.   
 
Please note that these comments are made solely in terms of the Village Options document and do 
not prejudice previous representations to the New Local Plan on behalf of Taylor Wimpey UK Ltd in 
relation to the overall scale of growth within Warwick District and any impact this may have on the 
scale of growth in Barford. 
 
We agree with the broad comments in ‘Table 3: Overview of Findings’ on page 27 of the document, 
which in terms of Barford summarises that the focus of growth should be on land located between 
the existing village core and the bypass to the west of the settlement.  The landscape character of 
this area has undoubtedly been eroded as a result of the bypass construction, especially in 
comparison to sites to the east of the settlement. 
 
In terms of Site 2 - The former Sherbourne Nursery site north of Westham Lane, since the 
production of the site assessment matrix in appendix 6, a new full planning application has been 
submitted for the erection of 60 dwellings on the site (Ref: W/13/1676).  This full application seeks 
to respond to the concerns raised through the application process for the previously refused outline 
application on this site (Ref: W/12/1083).  A copy of the submitted proposed layout is attached to 
these representations. 
 
Whilst this application is still going through the statutory consultation period, we are confident that 
as a result of extensive pre-application discussions with the relevant Parish, District and County 
Council’s the site is deliverable and any issues on the site can be overcome.  The access through 22 
Wellesbourne Road has been sensitively designed to mitigate any perceived negative impacts on the 
Conservation Area and can be delivered to a standard which meets Highway requirements.  
Furthermore the ground conditions on site can be remediated appropriately and SUDs can be utilised 
to drain the site suitably. 
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The site would deliver benefits to the village of Barford by providing additional expenditure locally 
and provide a mix of housing that would enable for young people to remain living in the area.  
Furthermore, the mix of housing would give opportunities for people within Barford to either up or 
down-size and thus would create housing opportunities within the existing stock. 
 
Summary 
 
In summary we support the inclusion of preferred site 2 in terms of helping to meet Barford’s 
housing needs over the Plan period to 2029.  This location, in terms of the impact on the landscape 
and integration with the built form of the settlement, provides an appropriate and sustainable 
location for growth.   
 
Site 2 is subject to a current planning application for 60 dwellings and the supporting information to 
this application provides certainty to the Council that the site is deliverable and suitable for 
residential development.   
 
The site, by virtue of its location between the existing built form of the village and the bypass, is in 
a location within which any development would have a minimal impact on the landscape setting of 
Barford and provide an appropriate boundary to growth.  The site would also deliver significant 
benefits to the village and create housing opportunities for both new and existing residents.   
 
We trust that you find this information of assistance, however, if you have any further queries then 
please come back to me as per the contact details on this letter. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
RUSSELL CROW 
Senior Planner  




